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Comments on NUREG-1606
Proposed Regulatory Guidance Related to Implementation of
10 CFR 50.59 (Changes, Tests or Experiments)
(62 Federal Rogister 24997 dated May 7, 1997)
Dear Sir

Southern Nuclear Operating Company (Southern Nuclear) has reviewsd the Nuclear Regulatory
Commussion’s (NRC's) proposed regulatory guidance rolated to implementation of 10 CFR 50.59
contained io NUREG-1606 which was published in the Federal Register on May 7, 1997. I accordance
with request for comments, Southern Nuclear endorses comments of the Nuclear Epergy Institute (NEI).
NEI's comments accuratcly canvey Southern Nuclear's position an the referenced NRC proposal

Southern Nuclear would like to emphasize that the proposed guidance contamed o0 NUREG-1606 will
create 8 resource burden for both industry and the NRC  The proposed guidance will lower the
screening threshold and require industry to perform additional 10 CFR 50.59 safety evaluations in order
10 make unreviewed safety question determinations ca matters of little or no safety significance. Also,
by using the interpretations contained in the proposed guidance, s significant increase in the pumber of
determinations of unreviewed safety questions (and potential plant downtime) will result, which will
require NRC review and approval. Unfortunately, industry and NRC focus will be on operational
compliance with an increase i cost without a discernible improvement in plant safety

The NRC bas already gone on record recognizing the improvement in quality of 10 CFR 50 59
wﬂummmﬁnadcpnonofNSAC 125 by the industry. and that changes of significance are highly
ion of the guidance contained in NSAC-125.
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In conclusion, Southern Nuclear acknowledges
5059 at selccted plants. However, those concerns
a whole. In the past, most plants have i
conscientious manner. Therefore, the NRC 1s
implementation of 10 CFR 50.59 for new positions

Should you have any questions, please advise.
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o' Southern Nuclear Overating Company
R. D. Hill, Ger sral Manager - Plant F
P. H Wells, General Manager - Plant
)

HL-5407
LCV-1046

.33

Page Two

's concerns with the implementation of 10 CFR
not be viewed as indicative of the industry as
10 CFR 50 59 in a comprehengive and

raged not to abandon some thirty years of effective
will contribute little if any to plant safety
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